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Applicant Not Selected How to Guide  

When you’re ready to notify the applicants you didn’t select for the job. 

Step 1 Select the applicant in Page Up and click on the “unsuccessful” arrow.  Select the status 

change to Applicant Not Selected. 
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Step 2 When the screen pops up, you will see an email that can be edited and sent to 

applicants (click “no” at the top if you want to change the status without sending an email).  

Depending on where you’re at in the review process, you may need to update the wording in 

the email to something like, “thank you for taking the time to apply…” if they are an applicant 

who didn’t receive an interview.  
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Step 3 After the email has been edited, scroll down to Applicant not selected reason and click 

the drop down arrow to select the most appropriate option. Click Move now to send the 

email/update the status.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:stewarma@otc.edu


                                                                                   

Contact Marissa Stewart-Cain at stewarma@otc.edu or 447-2635 if you have any questions.  

 

Step 4 Once the applicant’s status has been updated, it will automatically move to a separate 

column on your Applicant Progress Board.  

Complete these steps as needed until all of your applicants have received appropriate 

communication.  
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